PORCUPINE

Box 850 Salmo, B.C. VOG 120

Phone: 250/357-9479
Fax:  250/357-9412

February 16, 2021
Re: FL A30171 — Cutting Permit 404 — Stakeholder Referral

Cooper Creek Cedar is completing the development of Cutting Permit 404 — Laird Creek/Balfour Face. The intent of this letter is to
share information to interested Stakeholders regarding the final proposed development of CP 404 and to initiate discussions about
specific interests that may be impacted by CCC’s proposed development in the Laird Creek/Balfour Face Forest Development Unit.
The planned development includes the following proposed cutblocks and roads:

e four cutblocks — approximately 65-ha (net area) / approximately 25,000-m’. CCC has made changes to blocks 3 & 4
from the original planned development; therefore, blocks 3 & 4 are included in this referral.

e approximately 1.3-km new road construction (note: a Road Permit was previously issued to CCC for the Laird Creek
extension and spurs. Construction of the extension and spurs is completed, except for approximately 300-m at the
end of the extension).

The following information is included with this referral letter for each development area:

Key map showing the location of the planned development

Cutting permit map showing a detailed overview of the planned development
KML files showing the cutblocks and the road locations

Shape files

Lidar Hillshade maps

The Detailed Terrain Stability Field Assessment for CP 404 — Blocks 3 & 4 and Cut Block Terrain Site Reviews for CP 404 Blocks 6
& 15 has been completed. The Biodiversity Assessments (Ungulate Winter Range, Connectivity, Old + Mature Timber) have been
completed. The assessments can be viewed at Cooper Creek Cedar Ltd’s website:

coopercreekcedar.com --- Forest Development --- Development Projects --- CP 404 Laird Creek

If you have any comments, concerns or issues with this proposed development, please contact Bill Kestell, RPF at:
email: bkestell@shaw.ca

Comments must be received by June 1, 2021 to receive consideration.

Sincerely
Cooper Creek Cedar Ltd
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Bill Kestell, RPF
Woodlands Manager

CP 404 _Stakeholder Referral Letter 16-02-2020.docx Page 1




